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August 30, 2010

Statement on the Ongoing Public Service Strike

Press Release

The ongoing public service strike is causing much havoc for the poor in South Africa.  It is the poor who do not have medical aid and therefore no access to private health care.  The images of very sick people being turned from hospitals only to die at home is most shocking and exasperating, to say the least.  There is no justification whatsoever to put life under threat in this way and to further put marginalized communities under such suffering.  Whilst recognising that the only power that workers have in the face of intransigence is the withdrawal of their labour, compassion demands that it be done in a way which does not increase the suffering of the poor.

The United Congregational Church of Southern Africa (UCCSA) wishes to state that the government has been most irresponsible in handling this public protest.  In the first place there wouldn’t have been a strike if government, as the employer, had honoured its commitment to the workers.  The cry of the public service employees is not a new one and yet despite this the employer has not done much to improve the salaries of those at the bottom of the government salary scale.  The gap between the top public service workers and those at the bottom is incredible and unethical.  We hold the government answerable for being a poor and unjust employer.  There ought to be an urgent effort at revamping the salaries of public service workers, especially nurses, teachers and others whose remuneration is very Pitiful.

The inflexibility of government negotiators have cost this country not only millions of money in lost revenue, but have cost lives.  There has clearly been a refusal to make significant moves in order to suggest a fair and reasonable offer to the public servants.  We support the demand by the public service workers for an 8.6% salary increase and an R1000.00 housing allowance.  This demand by the workers should have been anticipated even as we were spending billions on the recent world cup.  When government negotiators fail we expect leadership to intervene and offer effective leadership in a time of crisis. Why is this not happening?

Even as we make this comment, we call on all Christians, women’s fellowship groups, youth, men’s fellowship groups, to mobilize in order to assist hospitals in their communities in whatever way they are able.  We implore all to offer some of their time to assist the small number of staff that is trying to provide service during these trying times.   
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